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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 2nd April 2012
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman

Tony Green
Treasurer


Mark Sains
Secretary

Chris McLaren
Vice President

Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain

Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Pam Abbitt


Elaine Harries


Helen Morris

1 Chairman’s Comments
There is much for Striders to look forward to in April, which sees the highlight of the year for many, the Virgin London Marathon. Those Striders who have places can be certain that they will receive plenty of support from the club’s travelling supporters, many of whom will be making the early start to travel down on the club coach to experience the full marathon atmosphere (and of course the pub breakfast). Three Striders will be running with club places, and they have all shown great commitment to their cause, proving that they are truly deserving of their places. 
There are also several Striders entered into the new Milton Keynes Marathon at the end of the month, a reminder that there are other marathons than London. It should not be forgotten that all marathons are the same distance, and every one is the culmination of months of hard work put in by those taking part. Therefore, the club tradition of taking photographs of our London runners with their medals and finishers t-shirts will also be extended to any marathon. If you complete a marathon, please bring your medal and any other memento to one of the monthly socials, and your picture will be taken for the website. I expect that Dave Hall alone will keep our photographers busy.
This month will also see the start of our Annual Beginner’s course. Any offers of help will be very gratefully received.
Finally, it is very pleasing to see that the club has made an excellent start in the County Championships in the Sandy 10. Well done to everyone involved.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Dave Debnam & Simon Cain.
3 Previous Minutes

Minutes of March meeting were agreed and accepted

4 Matters Arising
SH sent the letter to Tony Simmons regarding Striders Presidency. A reply was received from Tony saying that he was interested and that he would meet with SH to discuss the future of the club and the various roles.
· TG suggested making Tony Simmons “Founder” regardless of the future

(EH/SH) to make posters for the Beginners’ Course

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received regarding:
· English Road Running Associated AGM (19/5/2012)

· UKA Affiliation ((MS) to pay club affiliation, (CM) to handle membership registration)

· Provisional fixtures for Three Counties XC:

· 28/10/12: Wellingborough

· 11/11/12: Leighton

· 25/11/12: East Haddon

· 16/12/12: Stopsley

· 13/1/13: Wooton

· Sent a link regarding basic online physiotherapy

· (SH) to speak to Martin

· (MS) to send link to Martin

6 Treasurer’s Report

Tony not present at meeting, however reported:-

Current Account Balance:
£    738.36
Savings Bank Balance:
£14877.73
Charity Account:

£  1295.26
2 new members were accepted to Striders, welcome to Patrick Cosgrove and Gail Brown
7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for events February  2012
Sunday 4th   Louise Peters, Terry Willis, David Sarong and Tara Armstrong all recorded PB’s in the Milton Keynes half marathon. Louise was also first lady in the race and also recorded a new club record!

Dawn Willis ran the Milton Keynes 5k recording a PB in her first race!

Sunday 11th
Phil Nitchen and Chris Caddy ran P.B.’s in the Leighton Buzzard 10k. We also had a scoring men’s team who came third which consisted of Adrian Copp, Derek Christopher and Chris Caddy! Well done to them. 

Caroline Savine, Patrick Cosgrove, Kim Willis, Zena Ellis and Cheryl McLaren all recorded P.B. runs in the Silverstone half marathon. For Kim, Zena and Cheryl it was their first half marathon and for Cheryl it took every last bit of strength and determination to complete the event! (Check the photos out on the web site – Cheryl is so impressed!!) Well done to you all!
Friday 16th
 Phil Abbitt ran the Jerusalem half marathon, and Pam ran the 10k.

Saturday 17th
Dave Hall ran the Exmoor Ultra 40mile event.
Sunday 18th
Matt Crossland ran the Baldock half marathon.

Sunday 25th
At least sixteen Striders ran the County Championship Sandy 10 miles with eight running P.B. times (it must be the weather). We also had an excellent day in the County Championships. Liz Rollinson ran her first 10 mile race and won the female vet 40 category. Linda Thomasson was 1st vet 45, Dianne Blackmore was 1st vet 50 with our own ladies captain Karen Ashby 2nd vet 50. For the men Derek Christopher ran a vet 60 club record in winning the County Championships vet 60 and Bill Billington again was 1st vet 70. 

There were P.B. runs from Liz Davies, Tracey Barrett, Chris McLaren, Phil Nitchen and Terry Willis, so an excellent day for the club and also brilliant to see so many people running well so early in the year. It proves they have put in the work during the winter. Hopefully they will all keep the hard work going now and should end up with a summer full of P.B.s.

Sunday 25th
Andy Ward ran the Barcelona marathon.
Saturday 31st  Amanda Rankin and Pam Abbitt ran the Olympic Park 5 mile run.
Once again it has been a very good month for the club. An important date in the running calendar is the County Championships Oakley 20miles on 
April 1st. We would like to say good luck to all our marathon runners as most of them will be running Oakley.
8 Strider of the Month

Two awards given for February, which go to Ivor Webb & Phil Nitchen.
9 Striders 30th Anniversary

(TG/EH) to meet with Brache

EH mentioned “John Kirkby” as a possible future speaker 

10 A.O.B

HM sent a card to Sian Barnard.

Provisional date for the Alf Brown Handicap race: August 23rd
Ian Cousins has been chosen as an Olympic Torch carrier

· (SH) to mention to paper

See if Ron Knight, Bill Billington & Miriam Tedder can make a social to present their annual awards

Several questions regarding the new Sports Centre:

· Will we have a noticeboard? (SH) to see if Martin will allow some space at his new location

· (TG) to find out about the progress of the new buildings (letter has been sent)
· Can we visit the new room before having to make a final decision?

Ladies 5k:

· (CM) to submit permit

· Online & postal entries are open

· Need to organise forms

· Need to consider toilets due to Bath Rd closure

Next meetings:

· 30th April

· 28th May
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